
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                        

16 May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

 

Re: Appropriate Non-Uniform Clothing 

 

I hope this letter finds you well. As we strive to maintain a positive and 

professional atmosphere at Moor House School & College, we would like to 

remind all students about the importance of dressing appropriately for an 

educational setting on non-uniform days.   

 

Our goal is to create an environment that fosters learning and prepares students 

for the future. One aspect of this preparation is instilling a sense of 

professionalism in our students, and this extends to their choice of clothing.  

 

We kindly request your cooperation in ensuring that students adhere to a smart-

casual dress code. Here are some specific guidelines to help clarify our 

expectations:  

 

Shorts and Skirts Length: Shorts and skirts should not be shorter than mid- 

upper leg.  

 

Offensive or inappropriate Language/Images: Items of clothing that contain 

offensive language or images are prohibited at Moor House School & College. 

Please also avoid clothes that contain words or phrases that are inappropriate in 

an educational setting. 

 

Cleavage Exposure: Students should avoid clothing that exposes cleavage.  

 

Crop Tops / Exposed Midriff: Please be reminded that crop tops/clothing that 

exposes the midriff are not suitable for the school environment.  

 

We understand the importance of self-expression, and we appreciate your 

support in helping students strike a balance between individual style and the 

appropriate attire for a learning environment. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Your cooperation in reinforcing these expectations with your son/daughter is 

greatly appreciated. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 

contact us. 

 

Thank you for your continued support in maintaining a positive and respectful 

learning environment.  

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

The Assistant Headteachers 


